Minutes from MBSLA General Membership Meeting
October 9, 2010
National Sports Center
Roll call 

The following teams had representatives:
St. Paul
North St. Paul
Tartan
Monticello
St. Michael/Albertville (not sure JV or V)
Northfield (probably JV)
Shattuck
St.Louis Park
Buffalo (not in MBSLA for HS this year)
Delano
Trinity (JV only)
Monticello
Possible new teams
Hudson
Winona
New Life Academy
Hutchinson
Moorhead
St. Michael/Albertville (not sure JV or V)
Northfield (probably JV)
Fundraising
Kevin Reed talked about options through the Swarm and the Timberwolves.
Elections
To date, no one has come forward with interest in running for board positions besides the incumbents. People who are interested are encouraged to get involved in working subcommittees so they can learn more about the workings of the board.
Suspensions
Mark Erickson will make changes to the bylaws regarding suspensions, stating the following:
(1) A suspension will be served at all levels of play until the suspension is completed at the level where the incident took place (e.g., if a player is expelled from a JV game, the player cannot play in any MBSLA game at any level until the suspension is served in a subsequent JV game).
(2) All personnel in the coaches box must have a signed MBSLA Code of Conduct on file. If it is determined that someone in the coaches box does not have this on file, the head coach will be suspended.
These changes will be brought forward for a vote at the next MBSLA meeting.
Scheduling for JV/V for 2011
The varsity/JV scheduling meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on December 11. This meeting is absolutely mandatory—if you don't attend, you won't have games!
The first date games can be played is April 1. Games from April 1–14 should be scheduled indoors if possible and should be on turf if outdoors.
Playoffs will be May 31–June 11. Same format as last year: teams will playoff within the conference to the top 2 teams. For the quarterfinals, the top seed from one conference will play a 2-seed from another conference (determined by random draw before the season begins). Teams from the same conference cannot meet in the quarterfinals or semifinals. There will be a third-place game. All games from QF forward will likely be neutral site.
Scheduling for 9/10, 7/8, 4/5/6 for 2011
Dates for spring 7/8 and 9/10 games: 4/23-24, 4/30-5/1, 5/7-8, 5/14-15, 5/21-22
Dates for spring 4/5/6 games: 4/24, 5/1, 5/8, 5/15, 5/22
Playoffs for 9/10 only.
Scheduling meeting is mandatory and will be held on February 12.
Coaches Clinic
The MBSLA coaches clinic will be held on March 19 at the University of St. Thomas. All coaches at all levels should plan to attend.
New Program Development
The MBSLA will pay for an experienced official to work with a new team in practice, explaining key rules and establishing expectations for acceptable play. The official will then officiate a scrimmage for the team. This should help new programs to develop more quickly.
Officials Training
All programs are encouraged to recruit officials, especially those programs far from the metro area. Good targets for recruiting are former or current lacrosse players (high school sophomores and higher) and officials from other sports. Training takes place primarily in February and March. If you have people who are interested, send their contact info to lax.ref@comcast.net and they will be sent course info when it becomes available.
Some training this year will be online and may be available to coaches as well.
Coaches are strongly encouraged to evaluate officials after every game in Arbiter.
If you have video of your games and can pick out good examples of fouls, clean hits, etc., please send them to lax.ref@comcast.net 
Indoor Facilities
The Shattuck St. Mary's dome is available for rent in March if teams are looking for full-field practice.
Deadlines

School exemptions due by 12/1/2010 and player exemptions by 4/1/2011.
 Respectfully submitted,

 Harold Buck

 MBSLA Vice President

